
FINAL BILL REPORT
SB 5122

Brief Description:  Extending the expiration date of the ambulance transport fund.

Sponsors:  Senators Cleveland, Muzzall, Van De Wege and Wellman.

Senate Committee on Health & Long Term Care
Senate Committee on Ways & Means
House Committee on Appropriations

Background:  In 2020, the Legislature created the ambulance transport quality assurance 
fee program (program), which applies to private ambulance transport providers (providers). 
The program requires providers to pay the fee for each emergency ambulance transport and 
each provider is required to submit certain data to the Health Care Authority (HCA). 
 
The quality assurance fee rate is calculated based on transport and gross receipts data that 
HCA receives from providers. HCA applies an add-on to increase the Medicaid 
reimbursement for provider's emergency ambulance transports.  The add-on must only be 
funded from the fees and interest earned on the fees, and federal reimbursement or other 
related federal funds.
 
For state fiscal year beginning July 1, 2022, the annual quality assurance fee rate is 
calculated by the product of the projected aggregate fee schedule amount divided by 90 
percent of the projected total annual ambulance transports by all providers. 
 
The program's fund is known as the ambulance transport fund and is in the custody of the 
state treasury. The fund must retain its interest and must only be used to receive and 
disburse funds in accordance with the program.

Summary:  The program expiration date is extended from July 1, 2024, to July 1, 2028.

Votes on Final Passage:

Senate 48 1

House 95 1

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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Effective: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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